

## OFFICE OF THE COUNTY JUDGE/EXECUTIVE

COURTHOUSE 20 North Main Street Henderson, Kentucky 42420

## DONALD HUGH McCORMICK

HENDERSON COUNTY JUDGE/EXECUTIVE hmccormick@hendersonky.us

TELEPHONE (270) 826-3971 FAX (270) 827-6002

February 25, 2011

Dr. Thomas Richey Superintendent of Schools 1805 Second Street Henderson, KY 42420

Dear Dr. Richey:

Thank you for taking the time to speak with Charles Alexander and me on Monday, February 21, 2011. As follow-up to our conversation I would like to formally request the Henderson County School System convey the parcel of ground that adjoins the Smith Mills Lions Club to Henderson County for development of a county park. (Please see the attached aerial photographs). This parcel of land is land locked and has been maintained by the Smith Mills Lions Club for some time. Conveyance of this property will provide the School System and Henderson County the opportunity to give back to our children through the construction of a county park. I sincerely appreciate your help and consideration in the request.

Additionally, we spoke about the dangerous intersections on Highway 60 and Highway 1078. I met with Senator Dorsey Ridley and Rick Long with the Transportation Department on Thursday, February 24, 2011 and discussed at length with them the many problems we face along this corridor. Both Senator Ridley and Mr. Long understand and agree with our concerns. I believe the meetings were very positive and expect to meet with them soon regarding possible solutions for this problem.

Again, it was great to meet with you. Please feel free to contact me regarding any concerns you have at any time.

Sincerely,

Donald Hugh McCormick County Judge/Executive





